

# 2023 届高三一轮复习联考(二) 全国卷 英语试题

# 注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前, 考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号等填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动, 用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上。写在本试 卷上无效。
- 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

考试时间为120分钟,满分150分

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共5小题:每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选 项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下 一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. What's the woman doing now?

A. Booking a ticket.

B. Searching for flights.

C. Seeking for her ID card.

2. What's the probable relationship between the speakers?

A. Mother and son.

B. Classmates.

C. Librarian and reader.

- 3. Why would the woman like to apply to Stanford University?
  - A. Law major is excellent there.
  - B. Her father graduated from there.
  - C. It's one of the top universities in the world.
- 4. How much need the man pay for the camera?

A. \$180.

B. \$ 200.

5. Where are the speakers probably?

A. At the man's house.

B. At a restaurant.

C. \$ 220

C. At a furniture store.

# 第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面5段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C三个选项 中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独自前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每 小题 5 秒钟; 听完后, 各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。 听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. When will the party be held on Saturday?

A. At 5:00 p.m. B. At 6:00 p.m.

C. At 7:00 p.m.

7. Who is unwilling to go to the party?

A. Tommy.

B. William.

C. Sam.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. What's the woman's main goal now?

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

A. Preparing for a wedding.

B. Losing weight.

C. Learning to cook.

9. What will the man probably do for the woman?

A. Buy her new clothes.

B. Exercise with her.

C. Cook her dinner.

微信客服: zizzs2018

一轮复习联考(二) 全国卷 英语试题 第1页(共8页)

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方微信公众号: zizzsw



听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

- 10. How does the man feel now?
  - A. Disappointed.
- B. Tired.
- 11. What kind of paintings does the man do?
  - A. Modern paintings.
  - B. Abstract paintings.
  - C. Impressionist paintings.
- 12. How much was the famous painting worth 50 years ago?
  - A. A few dollars.
  - B. A few thousand dollars.
  - C. A few million dollars.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

- 13. Who might the woman be?
  - A. The man's teacher.
- B. A fresh graduate.
- C. An experienced worker.

- 14. What does the man think of his major?
  - A. It's challenging.
- B. It's promising.
- C. It's boring.

C. Excited.

- 15. What does the woman suggest the man do?
  - A. Find a job with a good salary.
  - B. Increase his work experience.
  - C. Continue his study.
- 16. What will the woman talk about next?
  - A. Some interview skills. B. The employ
    - B. The employment situation.
- C. A job offer.

听第10段材料,回答第17至20题。

- 17. Which country is believed to consume the most tea per person?
  - A. Turkey.
- B. The Republic of Ireland.
- C. The UK.

C. A businessman.

- 18. What did scientists from McGill University find?
  - A. Tea bags are hard to recycle.
  - B. Tea bags can be used to help plants grow.
  - C. Some tea bags do harm to people's health.
- 19. What is Mike Armitage?
  - A. A scientist.
- B. A gardener.
- 20. What does the speaker suggest people do in the end?
  - A. Drink coffee instead of using tea bags.
  - B. Choose good quality tea bags.
  - C. Learn to make their own tea bags.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

#### A

# Berlin Photo Week 2022

This year's Berlin Photo Week is all about the art of photography, including the presentation of the popular funplace, various photography exhibitions and exciting workshops.

# Photo Journey

During the Photo Week, photographers have the opportunity to go on a photo journey. Exciting devices are waiting to be used by the visitors. The individual stations of the photo journey are designed

一轮复习联考(二) 全国卷 英语试题 第 2 页(共 8 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



by the participating manufacturers in terms of variety and various photographic challenges. Every visitor is invited to let their creativity run wild at the individual stations with their camera, smartphone or the test cameras of the respective manufacturers.

# **Exhibitions during Photo Week**

Various exhibitions round out the program of the photo festival. The 2022 exhibitions will be committed to the 75th anniversary of the Magnum Photos Agency. Discover the highlights selected by the Berlin editorial team:

- The group exhibition "Jetzt: Magnum Photos" in the Reinbeckhallen shows selected works of the agency. The show clarifies a new version of the institution while taking a look back at its own history.
- The Helmut Newton Foundation is celebrating the anniversary of Magnum Photos with the exhibition "Magnum Photos: The Misfits", which shows photos from the film set of the play in 1960.
- The exhibition "My Way" at Galerie Buchkunst focuses on the works of Magnum photographer Thomas Hoepker. Large format images show New York in 1980. These are placed along with photographs that Hoepker took in 1963 during a road trip across the USA.

# Workshops for Amateurs and Advanced Photographers

In various workshops, photographers learn new techniques, tips and tricks for more excitement and professionalism in their photographs. The courses are aimed partly at beginners and partly at advanced photographers, including light painting, portrait photography, working with perspectives or sports photography and so on.

# At a Glance

Location: Arena Berlin

Date: November 02-09, 2022

Admission Fee: from € 10

- 21. What can visitors do on the photograph journey?
  - A. Show their talents in photography.
  - C. Trade with different manufacturers.
- 22. When was Magnum Photos Agency established?
  - A. In 1980.
- B. In 1960.
- 23. What can the workshops offer photographers?
  - A. A variety of free courses.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

C. The test cameras of manufacturers.

- B. Help design the individual stations.
- D. Learn about the photograph courses.
- C. In 1963.
- D. In 1947.

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

- B. The photographic techniques.
- D. The works of Magnum photographers.

B

<sup>1</sup>Robbie Gay is a young boy with a massive heart. He had a terrible start to life, hospitalized twice with brain injuries before entering the foster (寄养的) home. When he was finally adopted by his parents, Maria and Charles, he was so frightened by his experiences that he was unable to cry.

- Nowever, the youngster found treatment in a most unlikely place—his local animal shelter. There he took comfort in caring for the older dogs who'd been left behind. When his mom Maria asked for his opinion, Robbic explained, "Because people don't want older people and older dogs. They only want babies and puppies."
- J His ability to empathize (共情) with the older dogs obviously comes from his own shocking experiences. He knows what it's like not to be loved and cared for. Now in a safe and loving home environment, he's able to open his heart completely to these unfortunate dogs. And it was this kindness that led him to find his own tears again when one of his foster dogs died.
- 4 Obviously, one of the difficulties in caring for these older dogs is that many don't stay alive for long. But Robbie is insistent in staying with them right up until they pass away, as he quite rightly

一轮复习联考(二) 全国卷 英语试题 第 3 页(共 8 页)

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



says, "I don't think of when they're going, I think of how they feel right now."

ξ Robbie is particularly unusual in that he not only wants to care for these aging dogs in their final moments, he also hopes to foster older people when he grows up. He is truly devoted to compassion and understanding, even if it leaves him heartbroken when his four-legged friends depart too soon.

6 Hopefully, Robbie will continue to change his negative experiences into caring for others. Through his beautiful heart, may be continue to heal and feel loved with his wonderful furry family, and his human one, too!

- 24. What was young Robbie like when he entered the foster home?
  - A. Wise and easy-going.

B. Determined and brave.

C. Fearful but kind-hearted.

- D. Impatient and awkward.
- 25. What inspired Robbie to care for unwanted elderly dogs?
  - A. His parents' requirements.
- B. His childhood experiences.
- C. The fate of the elderly dogs.
- D. The love from the animal shelter.
- 26. What does Robbie focus on at present?
  - A. The time when the dogs might die.
- B. The survival rate of the aging dogs.
- C. The way to keep the elderly dogs happy.
- D. The support of the local community.
- 27. What does the author expect of Robbie in the near future?
  - A. Living a pleasant life.

- B. Fostering more elderly dogs.
- C. Finding another adopted family.
- D. Working in the local animal shelter.

1

San Francisco residents may notice something missing the next time they hail a taxi—no driver at the wheel. On June 2, 2022, Cruise, a division of General Motors (GM), was approved to charge for rides in its autonomous cars. Waymo, owned by Google's parent company, Alphabet, has been offering a similar service in Chandler, Arizona, since October 2020. However, Cruise is the first company allowed to operate commercial driverless cars in a major US city.

The first-of-its-kind permit comes with some restrictions. Cruise vehicles will be limited to transporting passengers in less crowded areas of the city between 10 p.m. and 6 a.m. The self-driving cars should not exceed a speed of 30 mph. They are also not allowed to operate in heavy rain or fog. The rules are meant to reduce any injuries or accidents.

Cruise plans to launch the service gradually with a fleet of just 30 cars. The first robotaxis will be modified (修改的) versions of GM's Chevrolet Bolt. However, the company is seeking approval to get its custom-built Cruise Origin on public roads. The autonomous electric vehicle has no steering wheel or pedals (踏板) and can attain highway speeds. The car's roomy interior is fitted with seats that face each other.

Cruise's ability to obtain the commercial permit to operate is a big step forward. However, the company still has to convince passengers that its technology is safe. A 2021 survey by the American Automobile Association found that 74 percent of Americans are afraid to ride in a self-driving vehicle.

Regardless of whether the program is successful, its initiation is a significant milestone for Cruise. Waymo is still working on ensuring its self-driving vehicles are safe on busy street roads. Uber and Tesla have both announced plans to launch autonomous ride – hailing services. Neither have succeeded thus far.

- 28. Where is Cruisc allowed to operate its autonomous ride-hailing services now?
  - A. In some major cities of the USA.
- B. On the streets of Chandler, Arizona.
- C. In some regions of San Francisco.
- D. On all the highways of the country.

一轮复习联考(二) 全国卷 英语试题 第 4 页(共 8 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018

N.W. Zizis. com



- 29. What does the author describe in detail in paragraph 3?
  - A. The feature of Cruise Origin.
  - B. The future of self-driving cars.
  - C. The original plan of the company.
  - D. The new version of Chevrolet Bolt.
- 30. What is the attitude of most Americans towards the self-driving taxis?
  - A. Supportive.

B. Objective.

C. Indifferent.

D. Skeptical.

- 31. What is the best title of the text?
  - A. Self-Driving Cars Are Coming to San Francisco
  - B. Self-driving Vehicles Are Popular in the Major Cities
  - C. Cruise Offers Free Autonomous Ride-hailing Services
  - D. More Companies Charge for Rides in Self-driving Cars

D

Jackie Kennedy once said, "There are many little ways to enlarge your child's world. Love of books is the best of all." But experts disagree on how to inculcate (灌输) this love of books into our children's worlds.

The Michigan Health Lab shares a study in favor of keeping company with your toddler (学步期 儿童) and reading an old-fashioned print book. Researchers observed interactions of 72 parents reading to their toddlers. According to the study, parents of children aged two to three years old interacted more with their little ones when the bedtime story was a traditional book, which is averse to a Kindle or other digital book formats.

In their scholastic reports, researchers suggest that digital book sessions with little kids are often more about the technology and less about the book. Print book interactions by contrast, focus purely on the story! Plus young children love things they can hear, see and touch.

However, when it comes to your elementary-school-aged reader, keep print story time an option, but don't worry about introducing an e-reader as well.

University of Akron's Digital Text Initiative director, Jeremy Scott Brueck, tested this theory by giving his preschool students a book to read. He found about one third knew all the words in the story. He then reintroduced the story with an interactive digital reader. After students read the book again, 54% were able to recognize the words in the story. Not only that, but Brueck found that students were really engaged because of the c-reader's interactive features.

For people of all ages, human connection tower over both print and digital media. Reading with your children of all ages and spending quality time with them is the best way to ensure they are not only "reading ready" but that they also develop social and emotional skills, and self confidence. Every child is unique, so parents can experiment to find the best way to bond with their children over books.

- 32. Why is Jackie Kennedy mentioned at the beginning of the text?
  - A. To make comparisons.

B. To introduce the topic.

C. To provide an example.

官方网站:www.zizzs.com

D. To support an argument.

微信客服: zizzs2018

33. What does the underlined word "averse" mean in paragraph 2?

A. Similar.

B. Related.

C. Committed.

D. Opposite.

一轮复习联考(二) 全国卷 英语试题 第5页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 34. What can be inferred from the study of Jeremy Scott Brueck?
  - A. Younger children love old-fashioned print books.
  - B. Digital readers may be more exciting to older children.
  - C. People can benefit from both digital and print books.
  - D. Digital readers can develop children's strong personality.
- 35. Why does the author suggest parents reading books with kids in the last paragraph?
  - A. To promote learning and bonding.
- B. To keep them out of online games.
- C. To get them familiar with reading apps.
- D. To help them gain a sense of achievement.

# 第二节(共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

# Benefits of Strength Training

Strength training is a popular form of exercise for a wide range of individuals. There are countless ways to make this exercise a part of your life. If you have been considering strength training and are wondering what you stand to gain, here are several benefits you should consider.

# Increasing discipline

36 . As a result, strength training is excellent at helping create a routine in your health and fitness life. With this increased discipline, you may find yourself waking up earlier or scheduling in more time for training as the results begin to speak for themselves.

# Developing athletic performance

If you're an athlete, strength training will undoubtedly help you perform at a higher level in your sport. Additionally, strength training helps maintain bone and muscle mass. This is crucial, especially as you age. Weak bones and muscles can lead to instability and falls, which could result in more serious health problems.

37.

# Improving brain health

Strength training is more than just about the biceps(二头肌). As it turns out, it can help boost brain function. This is especially true in older adults who may be experiencing some decline in their cognitive abilities. \_\_\_38 \_\_. So whether you're looking to increase cognitive ability or take care of your mental health, this exercise could be right for you.

39

As you build muscle through strength training, your body begins burning calories more easily. When the body burns calories with ease, you'll find it easier than ever before to keep your body slim. Of course, this also requires a healthy diet and regular exercise to maintain, but it's a key factor for staying in shape.

Strength training offers a wide range of benefits on a physical and emotional level. <u>40</u>. If you have a history of health problems, you should consult your healthcare practitioner before starting any new exercise routine.

- A. Maintaining weight
- B. Conveniently working out at home
- C. It can also help improve symptoms of depression and anxiety
- D. In order to become stronger, you need to train on a regular basis
- E. You can gain strength to take your athletic abilities to greater heights
- F. With strength training, you reduce the chance of injury for the long-term
- G. Regardless of your age or physical ability, this could be an exercise worth trying

一轮复习联考(二) 全国卷 英语试题 第 6 页(共 8 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节 完形填空(共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空户处的最佳选项。

I have been in love with Yoga for many years. The practice of Yoga can build up our strength as well as lead to a 41 between mind and body. In the training, there is a 42 motion that has been one of my 43 poses. Each time I participate in this practice I feel a deep sense of 44 with all those in the group. And it makes me feel 45.

Instead of standing alone, the class stands in a \_\_46\_\_ close enough for us to hold \_\_47\_\_, left palms(手掌) up, right palms down. Each of us gives and \_\_48\_\_ trust and support from one to another.

As a unit we shift our 49 to one foot, picking up the other foot and 50 the foot against our ankle or our leg muscle. Slowly we 51 the hand position so that we are palm to palm. We 52 our arms and create a crown(皇冠) of hands above our heads 53 the union of man and universe.

A slight  $\underline{54}$  may start and soon we realize we have the  $\underline{55}$  of each person in the circle, trusting them to protect us from  $\underline{56}$ . We feel a sense of security, closing our eyes knowing we are  $\underline{57}$ . In time we return to standing on two feet before shifting to  $\underline{58}$  on the other foot.

As we finish there is a moment of silence for us to 59 absorb the love and support we have received. Balance with support makes standing together 60 in community. So much better than standing alone.

standing atone.			
41. A. separation	B. conflict	C. harmony	D. adjustment
42. $\Lambda$ . bending	B. standing	C. jumping	D. sliding
43. A. simplest	B. adventurous	C. awkward	D. favorite
44. A. pride	B. belonging	C. patience	D. connection
45. A. grateful	B. joyful	C. painful	D. nervous
46. A. circle	B. line	C. crowd	D. shelter
47. A. breath	B. tongue	C. hands	D. arms
48. A. receives	B. offers	C. assures	D. affords
49. A. strength	B. power	C. weight	D. energy
50. A. resting	B. fighting	C. meeting	D. competing
51. A. improve	B. change	C. lower	D. challenge
52. A. tighten	B. loose	C. wave	D. raise
53. A. ignoring	B. observing	C. showing	D. protecting
54. A. shake	B. touch	C. hug	D. push
55. A. honor	B. support	C. sympathy	D. respect
56. A. failing	B. releasing	C. injuring	D. falling
57. A. safe	B. confident	C. smart	D. independent
58. A. struggling	B. dancing	C. skating	D. balancing

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

59. A. secretly

60. A. popular

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

B. individually

B. unique

# Pooling wisdom of the people breeds success

Chinese idiom is one of the priceless legacies deeply rooted in traditional culture, making

C. eventually

C. strong

D. purposely

D. effective

一轮复习联考(二) 全国卷 英语试题 第7页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



Chinese language more 61 (power), more functional and thus, more fascinating.

Pooling collective wisdom or "Ji Si Guang Yi", one of Chinese \_\_62\_\_ (idiom), can better ensure success, reminding people to humbly listen to others' advice \_\_63\_\_ they make major decisions. The idea was first proposed by Zhuge Liang, \_\_64\_\_ renowned military strategist during the Three Kingdom Period (220–280). "One who \_\_65\_\_ (hold) office should pool the ideas and wisdom of the people and \_\_66\_\_ (extensive) draw on all well-intended and useful views," wrote Zhuge Liang in his article, "Instructions to Subjects and Officials".

Today, the expression <u>67</u> (develop) into an effective way to improve working efficiency and show respect for the opinions of the masses. All the opinions and ideas <u>68</u> (collect) from others can give the decision maker a more comprehensive picture of the current situation and help him or her make a correct decision.

Listening humbly to others' opinious, especially those 69 differ from one's own, can help one improve the initiative, wisdom and power of the masses. The method has been adopted by the Chinese people in their decision-making in daily life 70 (secure) success.

# 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

# 第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(A),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下画一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

Every year I spent Mid-autumn Day with my family. However, due to the pandemic I had to stay in university with my classmate this year. In the evening, all the students couldn't go back home gathered in the classroom. We had a party to celebrate this tradition festival. We tried to have fun singing, dancing, reciting poems and play games. In that harmonious atmosphere, none of them felt lonely or homesick.

I was deep impressed by the special day. I couldn't go home so I experienced such a wonderful Mid-autumn Day, which left me moving to tears. Thus, I learn to value with all the festivals in my life.

# 第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

假定你是孪华,你的英国笔友 Peter 对班级文化很感兴趣,他想了解你所在班级的文化活动,请你写一封 Email,内容如下:

- 1. 班级文化活动的目的;
- 2. 介绍不同的班级文化活动;
- 3. 你对班级文化建设的看法。

注意:1. 词数 100 左右:

2. 开头和结尾已给出,不计入总词数。

Dear Peter,	nn		
			 8t
		 30 <del>00000000000</del>	 Yours,
			Li Hua

一轮复习联考(二) 全国卷 英语试题 第8页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



# 2023 届高三一轮复习联考(二) 全国卷 英语参考答案及评分意见

#### 听力

1-5 CAAAC 6-10 CBBCC 11-15 BBCBC 16-20 AACBA

#### 阅读理解

21-23 ADB 24-27 CBCA 28-31 CADA 32-35 BDBA 36-40 DFCAG

#### 完形填空

41-45 CBDDB 46-50 ACACA 51-55 BDCAB 56-60 DADBC

#### 语法填空

61. powerful 62. idioms 63. before 64. a 65. holds 66. extensively 67. has developed 68. collected 69. which \that

70. to secure

#### 短文改错

第一处:spent 改为 spend

第二处: classmate 改为 classmates

第三处: students 后加 who 或 that

第四处: tradition 改为 traditional

第五处: play 改为 playing

第六处:them 改为 us

第七处: deep 改为 deeply

第八处:so 改为 but

第九处: moving 改为 moved

第十处:去掉 with

#### 书面表达

#### Dear Peter,

Knowing you are interested in our class culture construction, I am writing to tell you the activities we have carried out recently.

To create a healthy class circumstance for the students, we first do a good cleaning job in our classroom and dormitories every school morning. We also decorate our classroom with beautiful blackboard design to show students' cultural talents. Besides, we set a charming reading corner with different extensive reading materials, which enrich our spirit culture.

Now, all of us realize that it is crucial to construct a good class culture and it can help us cultivate more interests in school.

Yours,

Li Hua

微信客服: zizzs2018

### 书面表达评分总原则:

- 1. 总分为25分,按五个档次给分;
- 2. 评分时, 先根据文章的内容和语言初步确定其所属档次, 然后以该档次的要求衡量, 确定或调整档次, 然后给分;
- 3. 评分时应注意的主要内容为:内容要点、应用词汇和语法结构的数量和准确性及上下文的连贯性;
- 4. 拼写与标点符号是语言准确性的一个方面,评分时应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑。英美拼写及词汇用法均可接受。

各档次的给分范围和要求:

## 第五档(21分~25分)

完全完成了试题规定的任务。

- 1)内容完整,覆盖所有内容要点;
- 2)应用了较多的语法结构和词汇;
- 3)语法结构和词汇方面基本无误;
- 4) 有效地使用了与语句间的连接成分, 使全文结构紧凑;
- 5)完全达到了预期的写作目的。

一轮复习联考(二) 全国卷 英语答案 第 1 页(共 6 页)

12 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u>



#### 第四档(16分~20分)

完成了试题规定的任务。

- 1)内容涵盖主要要点;
- 2)应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求;
- 3) 语法结构和词汇方面应用基本准确:
- 4)应用简单的语句连接成分,使全文结构紧凑;
- 5)达到了预期的写作目的。

#### 第三档(11分~15分)

基本完成了试题规定的任务。

- 1) 虽漏掉一些内容, 但覆盖了大部分的主要内容;
- 2) 所用语法和词汇能满足任务的要求;
- 3)语法或用词方面有一些错误,但不影响理解;
- 4)基本达到了预期的写作目的。

#### 第二档(6分~10分)

未恰当完成试题规定的任务。

- 1) 内容不完整,漏掉一些主要内容,或是要点的简单罗列不连贯,偏离题意或表意不清;
- 2) 所用词汇有限,语法错误较多;
- 3)有一些语法或用词方面的错误影响了对写作内容的理解;
- 4)较少使用过渡性连接语句,内容缺少连贯性;
- 5)未能清楚地传达信息。

#### 第一档(1分~5分)

未完成试题规定的任务。

- 1)未能理解题干要求而偏离题意,明显遗漏主要内容;
- 2) 语法或用词方面错误较多,严重影响了对写作内容的理解:
- 3) 缺乏过渡性语句连接, 内容缺少连贯性;
- 4) 表意未能传达给读者。

不得分(0分)

未传达任何信息;写的内容与要求无关。

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

#### 部分答案详解

13

#### A篇 本文是一篇说明文,介绍 2022 年柏林摄影周相关情况。

- 21. A 推理判断题。根据 Photo Journey 下文信息 Every visitor is invited to let their creativity run wild at the individual stations with their camera, smartphone or the test cameras of the respective manufacturers.可知,每位参观者都被邀请用他们的相机、智能手机或各自制 造商的测试相机在各个站点尽情发挥他们的创造力。由此推断,柏林摄影周期间,摄影师在 Photo Journey 可以迎接挑战,发挥 创造力。
- 22. D 细节理解题。根据 Exhibitions during Photo Week 下文信息 The 2022 exhibitions will be committed to the 75th anniversary of the Magnum Photos photography agency.可知,2022 年的展览将致力于 Magnum Photos 摄影社成立 75 周年。即 2022 年是 Magnum Photos 摄影社成立 75 周年。由此推算, Magnum Photos 摄影社成立于 1947 年。
- 23. B 细节理解题。根据 Workshops for Amateurs and Advanced Photographers 卜文信息 In various workshops, photographers learn new techniques, tips and tricks for more excitement and professionalism in their photographs.在各种研讨会中,摄影师学习新技术、技巧 和窍门,以使他们的照片更加让人兴奋更加专业。由此可知,研讨会可以提供摄影师们一些摄影技术。

# B篇 本文是一篇记叙文,介绍小男孩 Robbie 的经历让其紧张沮丧,来自养父母的爱及其对老年狗的关爱使其逐渐康复。

24. C 推理判断题。根据第一段 He had a terrible start to life …When he was finally adopted by his parents, Maria and Charles, he was so frightened by his experiences that he was unable to cry. 可知, Robbie 的经历让他害怕;根据第二段 However, the youngster found treatment in a most unlikely place—his local animal shelter. There he took comfort in caring for the older dogs who'd been left behind 🗊 知,他又是一个心地善良的孩子。故选 C。

一轮复习联考(二) 全国卷 英语答案 第 2 页(共 6 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



7. 35 1115 com

微信客服: zizzs2018



- 25. B 细节理解题。根据第三段 His ability to empathize (共情) with the older dogs obviously comes from his own shocking experiences.可知, Robbic 对老年狗狗的同情来自他自己令人震惊的经历。即 Robbic 董年的经历让他非常关心那些不被需要的年老的狗狗。
- 26. C 细节理解题。根据第四段 Robbie 所述"I don't think of when they're going, I think of how they feel right now." 可知, Robbie 不去想狗什么时候会死,他更在乎怎样让狗狗快乐。
- 27. A 推理判断题。最后一段 may be continue to heal and feel loved with his wonderful furry family, and his human one, too! 由此推断, 在不久的将来, 作者希望 Robbie 能快乐地生活。

#### C篇 本文是一篇说明文,介绍自动驾驶汽车即将来到旧金山。

- 28. C 细节理解题。根据第一段首句 San Francisco residents may notice something missing the next time they hail a taxi—no driver at the wheel.及尾句 Cruise is the first company allowed to operate commercial driverless cars in a major US city. 可知, Cruise 获准在美国旧金山运营商用无人驾驶汽车;又根据第二段 Cruise vehicles will be limited to transporting passengers in less crowded areas of the city between 10 p.m. and 6 a.m.可知, Cruise 公司的车辆将仅限于晚上 10 点至早上 6 点之间在城市较不拥挤的地区运送乘客。因此,仅仅是在旧金山部分地区 Cruisc 获准运营其自动叫车服务。
- 29. A 推理判断题。第三段 However, the company is seeking approval to get its custom-built Cruise Origin on public roads. The autonomous electric vehicle has no steering wheel or pedals and can attain highway speeds. The car's roomy interior is fitted with seats that face each other. 然而,该公司正在寻求批准在公共道路上获得其定制的 Cruise Origin;自动驾驶电动汽车没有方向盘或踏板,可以达到高速公路的速度;该车宽敞的内部配备了面对面的座椅。由此推断,该段详细介绍了 Cruise Origin 车辆的特点。
- 30. D 观点态度题。根据第四段 A 2021 survey by the American Automobile Association found that 74 percent of Americans are afraid to ride in a self-driving vehicle.可知,美国汽车协会 2021 年的一项调查发现,74% 的美国人害怕乘坐自动驾驶汽车。由此推断,多数美国人对自动驾驶出租车持怀疑态度。

### D篇 本文是一篇说明文,介绍让孩子们爱读书的研究及发现。

- 32. B 推理判断题。第一段 But experts disagree on how to inculcate (灌輸) this love of books into our children's worlds. 但是,专家们对 如何将这种对书籍的热爱灌输到我们孩子的世界中持不同观点。由此可知,文章引用 Jackie Kennedy 所述是为了引出话题。
- 33. D 词义猜测题。根据第三段叙述 researchers suggest that digital book sessions with little kids are often more about the technology and less about the book. Print book interactions by contrast, focus purely on the story! 可知,研究人员表示,与小孩一起进行的电子书籍阅读通常更多地是关于技术,而不是关于书籍;相比之下,印刷书籍互动专注于故事! 由此推断,该句表达:根据研究,当睡前故事是一本传统书籍时,两到三岁孩子的父母与他们的孩子互动更多,这与 Kindle 或其他电子书籍形式相反。
- 34. B 推理判断题。第五段叙述:为了测试其观点,Jeremy Scott Brueck 给他的学龄前学生一本书读。他发现大约三分之一的人知道 故事中的所有单词。然后,他用交互式电子阅读器重新介绍了这个故事。学生再读一遍书后,54%的人能够认出故事中的单词。 不仅如此,Brueck 还发现,由于电子阅读器的交互功能,学生们真的很投入。由此推断,电子阅读器可能会让年龄较大的孩子更兴奋。
- 35. A 细节理解题。根据最后一段可知,与孩子一起阅读可以确保孩子们不仅"准备好阅读"而且还培养其社交和情感技能以及自信心。而且,每个孩子都是独一无二的,作者建议父母可以尝试找到通过书籍与孩子建立联系的最佳方式。由此可知,作者建议父母跟孩子一起读书,可以促进孩子们学习,也加强父母与孩子们之间的联系。故选 A。

# 七选五 本文是一篇说明文,介绍力量训练的益处。

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

- 36. D 细节句。根据本段小标题 Increasing discipline 及后文 helping create a routine in your health and fitness life; find yourself waking up earlier or scheduling in more time for training 可知,"为了变得更强壮,你需要定期训练"符合语境语义。
- 37. F 细节句。上句 Weak bones and muscles can lead to instability and falls, which could result in more serious health problems. 骨骼和 肌肉虚弱会导致不稳定和跌倒,从而导致更严重的健康并发症。因此,"通过力量训练,您可以长期减少受伤的机会"承接上文,解释力量训练对其影响作用。
- 38. C 过渡句。根据小标题 Improving brain health 可知,该段主要叙述力量训练帮助改善脑部健康。空前 it can help boost brain function. This is especially true in older adults who may be experiencing some decline in their cognitive abilities. 介绍它还可以帮助增强

一轮复习联考(二) 全国卷 英语答案 第 3 页(共 6 页)

微信客服: zizzs2018

14 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



大脑功能,对于可能正在经历认知能力下降的老年人来说尤其如此。该空"它也可以帮助改善临床抑郁和焦虑的症状"符合 题意。

- 39. A 主题句。根据下文 burns calories; keep your body slim; staying in shape 可知,该段主要叙述燃烧卡路里保持身材问题。 "Maintaining weight(保持体重)"与本段叙述一致。
- 40. C 过渡句。上句 Strength training offers a wide range of benefits on a physical and emotional level. 力量训练在身体和情感层面提供 了广泛的好处。该句"无论您的年龄或身体能力如何,这都是值得尝试的练习"建议尝试力量训练。

#### 完形填空 本文是一篇记叙文,介绍一个瑜伽动作,说明互相支持会使我们站得更牢。

- 41. C 考查名词。根据句意可知,练习瑜伽可以强身健体,也可以让我们身心和谐。
- 42. B 考查形容词。根据第二段 Instead of standing alone, the class stands in...可知,在训练过程中,站立的动作是作者最喜欢的姿势 之。
- 43. D 考查形容词。根据下文作者对站立动作的详细叙述可知,站立的动作是作者最喜欢的一个姿势。
- 44. D 考查名词。下文 the class stands in a 46 close enough for us to hold 47 , left palms (手掌) up, right palms down. 全班同学 站成一圈, 手牵手, 左手掌向上, 右手掌向下。由此可知, 每次参加这个练习时, 作者都会感觉到与团队中所有人的联系。
- 45. B 考查形容词。根据上文叙述可知,每次参加这个练习时,作者都会感觉到与团队中所有人的联系。因此,这让作者非常高兴。
- 46. A 考在名词。根据下文 we have the \_55\_ of each person in the circle 可知, 不是独自站着, 全班同学站成一圈。
- 47. C 考查名词。根据句意可知,全班同学站成一圈,手牵手,左手掌向上,右手掌向下。
- 48. A 考查动词。根据句意可知,每个人都在给予和接受信任与支持。该处与 gives 相对应。
- 49. C 考查名词。下文 picking up the other foot and 50\_ the foot against our ankle or our leg muscle 抬起另一只脚并将脚靠在脚踝或 腿上。由此可知,该句表达将重心转移到一只脚上。
- 50. A 考查动词。根据句意可知,他们将重心转移到一只脚上,抬起另一只脚并将脚靠在脚踝或腿上。
- 51. B 考查动词。根据从句 so that we are palm to palm 可知,他们改变手的位置,变成掌对掌。
- 52. D 考查动词。根据并列句 and create a crown (皇冠) of hands above our heads 可知,他们举起胳膊,在头顶上用手创造一个皇冠。
- 53. C 考查动词。根据句意可知,他们举起胳膊,在头顶上用于创造一个皇冠,展示人与宇宙的结合。
- 54. A 考查名词。根据语境语意可知,由于一只脚着地,可能会发生轻微的摇晃。
- 55. B 考查名词。根据最后一段 Balance with support makes standing together 60 in community. 可知, 一只脚着地可能会发生轻微 ( 的摇晃,但他们意识到他们有圈子里每个人的支持。
- 56. D 考查动词。根据下文 We feel a sense of security 可知,他们意识到他们有圈子里每个人的支持,他们不会摔倒。
- 57. A 考查形容词。根据句意可知,他们有安全感,闭上眼睛知道自己是安全的。
- 58. D 考查动词。根据上下文语境可知,他们及时恢复双脚站立,然后变成另一只脚来平衡。
- 59. B 考查副词。根据句意可知,动作完成后,有片刻的安静,每个人都在领会得到的爱和支持。
- 60. C 考查形容词。根据下文 So much better than standing alone.可知,大家站在一起,有相互的支撑,使得单脚站立更稳固。

# 语法填空 本文是一篇说明文,介绍成语"集思广益"。

- 61. powerful 考查构词法。句意:汉语成语是深深植根于传统文化的无价遗产之一,使汉语更强大,更实用,从而更具魅力。powerful 强大的。
- 62. idioms 考查名词。"one of +名词复数"表示"……中的一个"。
- 63. before 考查连词。句意: ...... 提醒人们在做出重大决定之前要谦虚地听取别人的建议。
- 64. a 考查冠词。此处 a renowned military strategist 与 Zhuge Liang 为同位关系。
- 65. holds 考查主谓一致。先行词 One 为单数意义,因此定语从句关系词 who 为单数形式,其后谓语动词应用三单。
- 66. extensively 考查副词。句意:为官者就是要集思广益,广泛吸取忠直有益的意见。修饰动词词组 draw on"利用"应用副词形式。
- 67. has developed 考查动词时态。句意: 今天,这种表达方式已经发展成为提高工作效率和尊重群众意见的有效方式。强调古老的成 语对现在造成的影响,应用现在完成时。
- 68. collected 考查过去分词。此处为过去分词作定语,表示"从他人收集的所有意见和想法"。
- 69. which/that 考查定语从句。句意:虚心听取别人的意见,尤其是那些与自己不同的意见……those 指前面提到的 opinions,为事物, 因此其后定语从句关系词用 which/that。
- 70. to secure 考查动词不定式。句意:这种方法已经被中国人在日常生活中的决策中采用,以确保成功。此处动词不定式作目的 一轮复习联考(二) 全国卷 英语答案 第 4 页(共 6 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 15 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



# 状语。

# 短文改错

- 第一处: spent 改为 spend 考查动词时态。Every year 为现在时的时间状语,动词用现在时。
- 第二处:classmate 改为 classmates 考查名词复数。根据语境可知,我和同学们一起过节,classmate 要用复数形式。
- 第三处: students 后加 who 或 that 考查定语从句连词。who \that 引导从句修饰先行词 students。
- 第四处:tradition 改为 traditional 考查词语转换。此处用形容词 traditional 修饰 festival。
- 第五处: play 改为 playing 考查非谓语。have fun doing sth. 快乐做某事, singing, dancing…和 playing 为并列关系。
- 第六处:them 改为 us 考查代词。根据语境可知,此处指的是我们。
- 第七处: deep 改为 deeply 考查副词。副词 deeply 修饰动词 impress。
- 第八处;so 改为 but 考查连词。上下文逻辑关系为转折。
- 第九处: moving 改为 moved 考查非谓语。(be) moved to tears 感动到流泪。
- 第十处:去掉 with 考查介词。value 为及物动词,不需要介词。故去掉 with。

#### 听力原文

#### Text 1

- M: Have you booked your train ticket on the Internet?
- W: Not yet. I'm still looking for my ID card. I don't know where I put it. I think I lost it.
- M; How come?

#### Text 2

- W: You haven't had breakfast yet. Where are you going in a hurry?
- M: I arranged to go to the library with my classmates. I forgot to tell you that.
- W: OK. Be careful on the way.

#### Text 3

- A. W. L. 125. COM M: Why do you want to go to Stanford University? Is it partly because your father graduated from there? All I know is that it's very famous in the world
- W: No. For me, the university has a good name for law major.

- M: I saw an advertisement in the newspaper about a camera you have on special offer.
- W: Yes, the Sony Cybershot 300. It's \$ 200, but you can get a 10% discount.
- M: Great. I'll take it.

#### Text 5

- M: This dinner table is the latest style.
- W: Yeah, it looks great. It's wonderful to have dinner at it. But I don't think I have enough money to afford it.
- M: Then what about that one? It's much cheaper but beautiful as well.

#### Text 6

- M: What time should we hold the party on Saturday? How about 6:00 p.m.?
- W: I'm afraid I can't make it. Can we put it off for another hour?
- M: OK. I'll inform Tommy and Sam about the time.
- W: What about William? Is he coming then?
- M: No, he isn't. He doesn't like the noise of parties.

- M: Oh, dear, don't worry about your weight. You worked hard, and you should treat yourself, not push yourself to diet.
- W: Thanks, honey. But look at these dresses-how can I relax when I can hardly fit into my clothes!
- M; You look as healthy and beautiful as you did on our wedding day. If you want me to make healthy food for you, I'll prepare us vegetables and eggs every day for dinner. Just please, don't stress yourself out.
- W: You always know the right thing to say.

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

一轮复习联考(二) 全国卷 英语答案 第 5 页(共 6 页)

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 16 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- M: I'm trying. I don't know much about dieting, but I want to learn about it with you.
- W: That's so sweet of you.

#### Text 8

- M: What a great gallery! It was a tiring journey, but now I feel refreshed here. I am glad to see these paintings in person.
- W: Let's go to the impressionist section. I don't think you'll be disappointed.
- M: I'd like to start with the abstract section, because that's the kind of art I do for a living.
- W: OK, we'll do that. After that, the impressionist section, and then the modern section.
- M: Sounds great. Oh, look at this. I can't believe I am standing face to face with such a famous work of art. How much do you think it is worth?
- W: When it was first painted a century ago, the artist struggled to sell it. He sold it for only a few dollars in the end. Even 50 years ago, it was only valued at a few thousand.
- M: I bet it would go for a few million now.
- W: You are right.

#### Text 9

- W: Have you found a job?
- M: No. But I'll have several interviews in the next few days. You know, I just graduated from college and I don't have as much work experience as you do.
- W: What kind of job are you looking for?
- M: I majored in Computer Science, so I want to work in a technical company.
- W: How is the pay for that kind of job?
- M: Well, some of my friends started out with a good salary. I think that's a good thing for me. After all, computer is an important tool for the development of future technology.
- W: Have you ever thought about continuing your study? It can increase your professional knowledge.
- M: My teacher told me the same thing, but I don't have enough money to do that at present.
- W: In that case, I can share some interview skills to help you with the coming interviews.
- M: Oh, thanks a lot.
- W: OK. First, you should...

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

# Text 10

Are you a tea drinker? If so, you're not alone. Every day around the world millions of cups of this popular drink are drunk, and it's been that way for thousands of years. Now, Turkey is believed to be the top nation for drinking the most tea per person, followed by the Republic of Ireland and the UK.

Tea can be poured from pots, or made in the cup using tea bags and the latter is causing concern. Scientists from McGill University in Montreal found that some tea bags released a lot of micro-plastics into water, which is bad for people's health. Most tea bags are made from paper, with a small amount of plastic used to seal them. This has led to debate about whether they can be recycled, but many are still used as fertilizer for growing plants. However, gardener Mike Armitage has told the BBC that the plastic contained in the soil could be washed into streams and rivers and finally out to the sea.

Tea bag producers might be doing their bit to reduce plastic pollution. Meanwhile, the consumers' efforts count. We can also try many kinds of drinks like milk tea. Or it could be a good time to switch your favorite drink to coffee.

一轮复习联考(二) 全国卷 英语答案 第 6 页(共 6 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



# 关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注自主选拔在线官方微信号:zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线







18

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018